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June 30, 2023 
 

 
 
Mr. Alejandro E. Salgado Colón 
Administrator 
Puerto Rico Public Housing Administration 
PO Box 363188  
San Juan, PR 00936-3188 
 
Subject: Notification of Approval  

Annual Plan for Fiscal Year Beginning July 1, 2023 
Puerto Rico Public Housing Administration - RQ005 

   
Dear Mr. Salgado Colón: 

 
 This letter informs that the submission of the Puerto Rico Public Housing Administration  

(PHA) Annual Plan for Fiscal Year beginning July 1, 2023, is hereby approved.   
 
The US Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) approval does not 

constitute an endorsement of the strategies and policies outlined in the Plan.  In providing 
assistance to families under programs covered by this Plan, the PHA must comply with the rules, 
standards, and policies established in the Plan, as provided in 24 CFR Part 903 and other applicable 
regulations.   

 
The Puerto Rico Public Housing Administration approved 2023 Annual Plan and all 

required attachments and documents must be made available for review and inspection at the 
principal office of the PHA during normal business hours.  The PHA’s Annual Plan shall remain 
on display until the next Plan (superseding significant amendment or modification) is submitted to 
and approved by HUD.   

 
If you have any questions pertaining to this letter, please contact Nilsa E. Negrón Garced, 

Division Director, by email at Nilsa.E.Negron@hud.gov or by phone at (787) 274-5826; or Robert 
Lugo, Portfolio Management Specialist, by email at robert.d.lugo@hud.gov or by phone at (787) 
274-5818. 
 

Sincerely,  
 
 
 

Antonio Córdova Rivera 
Director  
Office of Public Housing 
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